Online Committee Meeting 12th October 2021 via Zoom.


Minutes from SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 12th October 2021 at 7.30pm
1. Attended by: Alan Wallis, Mel Slade, Steve Peacock, Steve McKinley, Helen Le Page, Debra Robinson, Paul Fox
2. Apologies: Jane Archer
3. Minutes from meeting 24th August 2021 Approved
4. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks before hand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED/CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	Club Development Plan
	AW still working on it.

	JK surplus funds request
	Circulate ideas to committee.  Mel and Steve have seen it. Someone now needs to take the plan forwards. Schools/scout groups

	AW asked MS how POCS were progressing?
	MS will update us when she has investigated a few possibilities.  

	Access to Lord Wandsworth College for mapping purposes
	SMcK has spoken to Richard and will try and map in Spring.  Will hopefully put on an SN event and picnic in the summer. School are using forest map and will hopefully use updated school map too.

	SN Christmas Dinner at Ely
	DR to circulate info regarding booking.

	Equipment list for insurance purposes
	SP to collate info from kit holders. A few people have responded, but SP has yet to co-ordinated list.

	Equipment officer role
	JA to officially take on role whilst AW places add in Snaggers to see if a new equipment officer can be found. No responses from add in Snaggers so far.  More thought to be given to the role.

	Alan wanting to step down from marathon duties
	An action plan is possibly in place


	CHAIRMANS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Alan asked all co-opted posts if they were happy to continue.  All said YES.  Dave Lane would however like to make this his last year as School league rep.  
Marathon took place as planned and all went to plan.
	Start approaching people who might be interested. Point system should be able to be automated-SMcK to look into this, which could make the role less time consuming.


	SECRETARYS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Club return has been sent in, payment has cleared and it has been accepted by BOF.
	


	TREASURERS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	We have spent over £2000 on major items in the previous 2 months including bills for map printing, web support, YBT entries, insurance, BOF levies. This includes the new power pack which was £1044.
I am catching up with the final accounts for Alice Holt and SN Urban to see our profit margins on these. I hope to present the events spreadsheet before 12th for review.

A number of requests for subsidies for SN support have been recently received which are being processed. (1st aid course, coaching course, Training etc.)
	SP to continue to seek committee approval for SN support as and when requests are received.


	EVENT SECRETARYS REPORT
	ACTION

	Saturday Series

1. Southwood: Our first SS for 1.5 years went well with 85 entries. There were a few hiccups with getting the Junior League information into and out of RaceSignUp but we think that the teething troubles should now be fixed ready for....

2. Horsell Common: Live on RSU for 16th Oct

3. Wisley Common: 27th November

4. Witley TBC: 15th January

5. Eagle House: SS No 4 or 5 19th Feb

6. TBD

Misc

Club Champs: 5th Dec: Going through all the booking procedure with Hogmoor at the moment.

Budget for Hogmoor? Will this be a closed event? The committee feel we should budget it to break even when we know total costs/fees.
· SNT: 14th Nov 2021: Map updates received. Pulling together final courses

· SNT 2022: 13th Nov. Where is this going to be? Hindhead was an option but no parking secured.  St.Edmunds could be an option for parking? Pete Jones has made a new map of long valley south.  Can we secure MOD land?  Permissions are often late or retracted last minute.  
· Planner / Organiser? Need to have some experience.
· Level C urban 2022. Hawley. We have a controller (Mark Foxwell BKO). Planner / Organiser still needed.

· Christmas Dinner is booked and deposit paid for 7th December. 

The club will subsidise juniors £5 if they order the full price adult meal.
There will not be mince pies and coffee this year as we got very late last time.
There is a very limited cancellation policy due to Covid in place.

	Debbie will press ahead with LVS to see what the outcomes are. 

 SMcK suggested talking to Colin Dixon to see if we can join an army event again.  

We need to consider putting this out to the club to try and attract and encourage others to step up.
Alan to send a formal invite to Colin and Elizabeth to invite them to the Christmas dinner as guests for all they have done for the club during lockdown. (Solo O and training evenings)



	DEVELOPMENT OFFICERS REPORT
	

	Nothing submitted
	Please forward to committee members


	MAPPING OFFICERS REPORT
	ACTION

	Long Valley South – Update Pete Jones
Farnham Park- Update Steve McKinley
	


	TEAM CAPTAINS REPORT
	ACTION

	Club Handicap: takes place at SLOW Bramshott event on Sunday 10th October. Thanks to Jon Magee for support with start list. 37 entries received. Estimated cost of entry fee subsidy £250 - awaiting bill from SLOW.

Club Championships: will take place at Hogmoor, Sunday 5th December.

British Long Distance Championships (Braunton Burrows, Devon - Saturday 2nd October): congratulations to our British Champions Sarah Rollins W45, Tommy Rollins M14 and Tim Beale M35. Also silver medals for Jake Hilton M12 and Steve Keyes M60.


	


	AOB
	ACTION

	Initial discussion on the financial aims & targets of the club going forward-SP
· Need to think about whether events need to make money or just cover costs?
· Should we keep our funds the same as they are or run them down?

· How much do we need for sudden requirements like professional mapping of a new area?
· Understanding what the replacement value of all our equipment is? How often does it need to be replaced?
· Relay subsides and individual training subsides


	Yes, separate meeting needed.


	Can we start to open up training to beginners again? -DR
	Yes, time to encourage people back. Perhaps need to have someone ready to help.

	Keeping meetings shorter-HLP

As we have all submitted our reports in advance there should be no need to discuss all items in minute detail.  We really should be able to get through these meetings in 1 ½ hours max.  Most items on people’s reports are for info only.  Perhaps items to be discussed should be highlighted so out attention is drawn to them?
	Committee members submitting reports to highlight anything that needs further discussion.

	Alice Holt

All contact’s Mel has made have now gone.  Need to build up new relationships so we can start to talk about mapping the other side of the road.
	

	Orienteering and the impact on the land

Steve and Alan have shared documents relating to this.  As a sport we have way above the national average of members belonging to conservation organisations.
	

	Jon Magee has asked whether there will be an SN league this year?  It has been decided to start this again in 2022
	Paul to pass this on to Jon.


Date of next meeting: 30th November 2021
7.30pm
Helen Le Page
SN Sec
12th October 2021
